
St. George Parks and Recreation Committee 
Monthly Meeting Minutes 
February 12, 2018 
Town Office 
6 PM 
  
Meeting Called To Order At 6:11 PM 
  
Attendance included: Bryan Morse, Jaime MacCaffrey, Summer Ward (came late w the pizza), Craig Gauthier 
(arrived late), Ben Vail, Missy Gill, Gary Minery, Ann Hoppe, Meghan Benner and Cassie Kilbride. Brandon 
Caron was absent. 
  
Agenda Adjustments:  1) Proposal to change date for next months meeting. 
                                            2) Boosters: annual contribution to St. George travel teams. 
  
Approval of Minutes: Gary made a motion to approve, Jaime 2

nd
, all in favor. 

  
Public Comment: none 
  
OLD BUSINESS 

1. Seniors Program Report:  Good turnout, 35 people enjoyed a turkey dinner and the Georges 
River Consort.  Next (tomorrow) is American Chop Suey and the Rockport Flute Choir.  Had a 
meeting for future trips which are as follows: June is Maine Maritime Museum, August will 
be a Sea Dogs game, Early September will be a Lighthouse Cruise, and October will be the 
Union Winery Tour.  These trips will be announced at the March meeting. 

  

2. Financial Report: Everything looks in place with numbers in the black.  Utilities are in the red 
because the electrical costs from the concession building have been moved to this line. 

  
3. Youth Basketball Wrap Up: ¾ Boys ended as of last Saturday. ¾ Girls ended last Saturday as 

well, with the Round Robin in St. George.  5/6 Girls lost the previous Saturday.  5/6 Boys lost 
the previous Saturday as well.  5/6 Championship games are tonight at Flanagan 
Center.  Ben’s goal for next year is to recruit more refs, as he was the only one this season. 

  
4. Adult Programs Report: Pickleball: none for the winter as people are away.  Volleyball: will 

continue on Mondays at 7PM.  Basketball:  will resume on Thursdays after February vacation 
from 7-8:30 PM. 

  
5. 5. Winter Programs: Ski Club: This Thursday will the last week for the season.  Had great #’s 

last week due to good weather.  Skating: Tomorrow might be the last day of skating.  Temps 
will be warming up this next week, then will dismantle the rink for the season. A new 
resident in town, who has experience, is interested in helping resurface it next 
season.  Would also like to look into a new fence around the rink as well. 

  
6. 2017-18 Goals – Collins Park Update:  Ben gave committee members an A+ for offering 

concessions at the Round Robin.  There are hopes to continue offering concessions in the 
future.  Collins Park:  Ben received 3 prices from companies for the Merry Go Round.  He’s 
waiting on installation bids from local contractors.  Will present prices and information to 
the Selectman when its all gathered together. 

  
7. Red Claws Trip:  Fun trip for both kids and adults.  All had a good time. 
  



NEW BUSINESS 

1. Mussel Ridge: 
Girls team brackets are St. George, Thomaston/Cushing, Camden and Rockland. 
Boys team brackets are St. George, Thomaston, Cushing and Camden. 
Artwork: had 11 entries that were judged by Town Office Staff and winners will be 
announced Friday night of Mussel Ridge.  Prizes will be winners t-shirts and concession gift 
cards. 
Referees and score tables slots are filled and all set. 
Ads have exploded.  Have $3725 so far.  18 NEW ads. 24 Full Page and 5 Double Page. 
T-shirts: Boys will be navy with white lettering and Girls will be Columbia blue with white 
lettering. 
Concessions:  Wiggins will be give us same deal on burgers as last year.  Meghan will contact 
Bill Benner about his French Fry stand.  We will provide the supplies if he donates his time. 
Summer volunteered to coordinate ‘donated food’ sign-ups.  Still need concession workers 
and Admission table coverage. 
Missy, Cassie and Ann volunteered to do the food shopping. 
Monday, Feb 26th at 6PM will be a follow up Concessions meeting. 
  

2. Oceanside Little League: 
Ben will have an All Levels Registration Night on Wednesday, March 21st 
from 5-7PM.  He’s considering offering a co-ed Clinic on Saturday, March 24th for all ages 
and it will also be the last chance for Registration. 

  

3. April Train Trip considered: 
The committee agreed to have Ben pursue this and plan it again.  Looking at Thursday, April 
19th. 
Train leaves Brunswick at 7:30AM and departs Boston at 6:15PM. 
  

OTHER BUSINESS 

1. Executive Session: The committee voted to accept the following Little Leagues Coaches: 
Jason Mattox for Upper 
Morgan Hilliard for Lower 
Cassie Kilbride for T-ball 
Gary made a motion, Summer 2nd, and all in favor for the Little League Coaches as stated 
above. 
  

2. Next Meeting: March 5th at 6PM instead of March 12th 
  

3. Boosters Discussion: 
                                -Referee check for 5/6 playoffs will go out then the other teams will reimburse us.  Ben sent 
out                                  the invoices today. 
                                -Volunteers  will get $5 Dunkin Donuts gift cards in their Thank You notes. 
                                -Ben asked permission to write checks for travels teams. 
  
                Adjournment: Missy made a motion to adjourn, Cassie 2

nd
, and all in favor. 

                Time of Adjournment: 7:47PM 

 


